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Simple accident leads 
to life of pain 

Faculty of Pain Medicine 

Research and resources are 
desperately needed to ensure 
that fewer chronic pain patients 
are told to “go home and live 
with it”.
Soula Mantalvanos was working in her 
graphic design studio seven years ago 
when the fi tness ball (also known as a 
balance ball or exercise ball) she was 
sitting on in place of a chair unexpectedly 
burst beneath her. Ms Mantalvanos fell 
from a seated position onto the concrete 
fl oor, her sacropelvic region bearing the 
full force of the blunt fall.

Her husband Theo ran to her side. 
After the shock settled, she crawled to 
the carpeted area and her response was 
to laugh. The pair “had a good old laugh 
actually – it was such a silly accident,” 
she remembers.

That unexpected and seemingly 
innocuous accident would determine 
the course of the rest of her life. Ms 
Mantalvanos expected to feel sore but 
better after a couple of days. But the 
pain continued, intensifi ed and from 
that moment shaped her days, her nights, 
her relationships and her ability to work.

It took nearly fi ve years of chasing 
answers, of tests and interventions, 
frustration, grief, and constant, 
unbearable pain to reach a diagnosis. 
The fall caused nerve damage in the 
pelvic area, very real but invisible on 
MRIs, examinations, X-rays and CT scans.

The diagnosis of pudendal neuralgia, 
arrived at after four and a half years, 
was the start of fi nding more effective 
treatment for her pain. Today, two and 
a half years after the diagnosis, Ms 
Mantalvanos’s pain is better managed 
and she uses an electronic implant, which 
distracts signals of pain to her brain. 
She has also become a strong advocate 
for better recognition, treatment and 
management of chronic pain.

One in fi ve people across Australia and 
New Zealand suffer from chronic pain, yet 
the condition remains little understood.

This message was the theme of the 
ANZCA Anaesthesia and Pain Medicine 
Foundation’s “1 in 5” television campaign 
launched in July to spread awareness 
of chronic pain. The commercial can 
be seen at www.anzca.edu.au/fellows/
foundation.

Ms Mantalvanos is one of the chronic 
pain patients who volunteered their 
services to appear in the commercial, 
which encourages the public to donate to 
research into chronic pain. 

The Dean of ANZCA’s Faculty of Pain 
Medicine, Professor Ted Shipton, said 
chronic pain had many causes and was 
a complex and debilitating condition that 
desperately needed more research.

“We need to keep fi nding better 
treatments and develop better 
understanding of the mechanisms at work 
in this condition – and for that we need 
more dedicated research.”

Ms Mantalvanos agrees. She is also 
the subject of a short fi lm, The Hurting 
Strings, which documents the effect 
chronic pain has had on her life (see 
www.pudendalnerve.com.au). She hopes 
the fi lm and the television commercial 
will raise the profi le of chronic pain in the 
community. She is also working with pain 
professionals in WA to produce a pain 
management program.

“It is still a primitive time in pain. 
Being told for four and a half years ‘this is 
chronic pain ... go home and live with it, 
there’s nothing that can be done’ is brutal 
not to mention primitive.” 

Ebru Yaman
ANZCA Media Manger

Clockwise from left: Soula Mantalvanos in her 
studio; a still from the television campaign; 
self-portrait: Finalist in The Doug Moran Portrait 
Painting Prize 2014.

capacity to fund grants for research to 
support the pursuit of excellence in the 
specialties.  

We also thank those who donated to 
our April appeal to retired Fellows, and 
are pleased to announce the response 
rate from retired Fellows was the highest 
of any mailed appeal to date. The appeal 
was mailed to 366 Fellows and generated 
almost $A5600 in donations.  

Television commercial

In July, the foundation completed a new 
30-second television announcement 
focused on chronic pain to support 
the fundraising program and build 
awareness of ANZCA, the foundation and 
the pervasiveness of chronic pain in the 
community. Sceneon Productions again 
produced the spot on a minimal cost-
recovery basis. FPM and Painaustralia 
provided signifi cant assistance with 
concept, script development and 
patient liaison. 

The spot ran off-peak on Melbourne 
television (channels GO, GEM and Seven 
Two) during National Pain Week (July 
20-27), generating the year’s highest 
rate of visitation to the foundation’s 
website. The spot has been placed on the 
website at www.anzca.edu.au/fellows/
foundation and links were placed by Pain 
Australia and the Chronic Pain Australia 
Facebook page. The foundation continues 
to negotiate inclusion on other partner 
organisation websites.  

Once again, thank you to all those 
Fellows and donors who have given 
generously.
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Applications for research 
grants in 2015

Anaesthesia and Pain Medicine Foundation 

To donate, or for more information 
on supporting the foundation, please 
contact Rob Packer, General Manager, 
Anaesthesia and Pain Medicine 
Foundation on +61 3 8517 5306 or email 
rpacker@anzca.edu.au. Gifts can be 
made via www.anzca.edu.au/fellows/
foundation 

There has been strong interest 
in research grant funding for 
projects to commence in 2015. 
ANZCA has received 37 project 
grant applications requesting a 
total of $A2,051,857, compared 
to 28 applications last year 
for a total of $A1,465,065. 
Although almost $A1.2 million 
was available and disbursed 
for projects starting in 2014, 
ANZCA Research Committee 
commitments to several multi-
year projects means less funding 
is available for 2015 projects.

In 2014, two applications have been 
received for the Academic Enhancement 
Grant compared to last year’s single 
application; two Simulation/Education 
applications were received compared to 
the four received last year; and seven 
novice investigator grant applications 
were received as against three in 2013.

In addition, four applications have been 
received for the prestigious quadrennial 
Lennard Travers Professorship, for which 
$A70,000 is available.

The increasing number and 
competitiveness of grant applications is 
an encouraging refl ection of emerging 
growth in the quality and quantity of 
research in the specialties, spanning 
novice investigator studies, exploratory 
investigations, proof-of-hypothesis 
research and major clinical trials 
conducted under the umbrella of the 
ANZCA Trials Group.

It also highlights the importance of 
increasing funding to support grant 
applications and maintain the growth in 
new projects, innovative investigation, 
and continuous improvement in quality, 
safety and outcomes. 

New research awards 
and funding streams
Three exciting new research awards are 
helping to meet this increased demand 
for funding. These awards have been 
made possible by visionary donations 
from generous Fellows, and will 
provide invaluable support for aspiring 
investigators.

The Dr Russell Cole Memorial ANZCA 
Research Award has been established 
by Mrs Ann (Tuppy) Cole in memory 
of the late Dr Russell Cole, director of 
anaesthetics at the Royal Melbourne 
Hospital from 1965-1980. This award will 
provide $A70,000 annually for research 
in the fi eld of pain medicine and, where 
possible, will be awarded for a project 
researching the relief of cancer pain. By 
providing an annual grant, the award will 
substantially boost the long-term support 
ANZCA provides through the foundation 
for research in this important area. 

Recently retired ANZCA Dean of 
Education, Professor Barry Baker also 
has made a very generous donation, 
which will allow the establishment of 
two new awards. The fi rst of these is the 
Joan Sheales Staff Education Award, 
which will provide a recurring grant to 
support ANZCA staff education and the 
College’s capacity to support continuously 
improving standards in anaesthesia 
and pain medicine. The second award, 
the Provisional/New Fellow Research 
Award, will provide a recurring research 
grant to a provisional year trainee or 
a new Fellow within fi ve years of fi rst 
specialist qualifi cation in anaesthesia 
or pain medicine, with a preference for 
an applicant who is enrolled in a PhD 
research degree. 

The awards established by Professor 
Baker’s gift will be granted in alternating 
years.

The Peter Lowe ANZCA Melbourne 
Anaesthesia Research Award will provide 
$A10,000 annually over three years 
for a research project led by a recently 
qualifi ed Fellow working at a University 
of Melbourne-affi liated hospital. This 
award will provide valuable support 
for the Reducing Perioperative Risk 
research program being developed by 
the new Anaesthesia, Perioperative and 
Pain Medicine Unit at the University of 
Melbourne’s Melbourne Medical School, 
under the leadership of the Professor and 
Chair of Anaesthesia, Professor David 
Story.

2014 appeals to date 
The foundation sincerely thanks all 
Fellows who generously donated to the 
Excellence in Anaesthesia and Pain 
Medicine Research appeal in June. Almost 
$A21,000 has been raised to date, an 
important contribution to the foundation’s 




